
Item G18
#2002-84 - Approving Bid Award for (2) Police Motorcycles
Harley Davidson/Buell Central of Grand Island had the single bid submittal for the two 
police motorcycles the Grand Island Police Department advertised for purchase. The bid was 
advertised and ten potential motorcycle sales distributors were sent bid packages to their 
businesses. Harley Davidson/Buell Central’s bid was for $13,794.00 per unit and there were 
no exceptions or additions to the bid specifications. The Grand Island Police Department 
operates with a fleet of four police motorcycles that are on a two year replacement schedule 
as are our marked cruisers. We will not have a trade-in, the two motorcycles that these 
replace will be sold at auction in May. The engineer’s estimate per unit was $14,400.00, 
which totals $28,800.00 for the two motorcycles. Resources were budgeted and appropriated 
in fiscal year 2001-2002 in capital outlay account 10022301.85625 in the police budget. It is 
the recommendation of the Police Department that the bid from Harley Davidson/Buell 
Central of Grand Island be accepted.
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 R E S O L U T I O N   2002-84 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Grand Island invited sealed bids for Two 2002 Police Package 
Motorcycles, according to plans and specifications on file with the Purchasing Division of the Legal 
Department; and 
 
 WHEREAS, on March 19, 2002, one bid was received, opened and reviewed; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Harley-Davidson Central of Grand Island, Nebraska, submitted a bid in 
accordance with the terms of the advertisement of bids and plans and specifications and all other statutory 
requirements contained therein, such bid being in the amount of $13,794.00 per unit; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Harley-Davidson Central's bid is less than the engineer’s estimate for such 
motorcycles. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the bid of Harley-Davidson Central of Grand 
Island, Nebraska, in the amount of $13,794.00 per unit for two 2002 police package motorcycles is hereby 
approved as the lowest responsive bid. 
 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska on March 20, 2002. 
 
 
 

_____________________________________
       RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


